Bradley Town Board Meeting

December 11, 2023 5:30pm

Bradley Town Hall

1518 W. Mohawk Drive, Tomahawk WI 54487

Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, John Crass and Jennifer Bishop were
present.

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$59,196.24 Equipment Fund -
$192,941.46; General Savings Account - $273,494.59; Checking Account - $286,319.70; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58;
Re-Evaluation - $90,000.00; ARPA Fund - $123,099.40; Capital Outlay - $10,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD -
$12,254.03.

Minutes of previous meeting: Public Budget Hearing, Special Town Board and Monthly meeting all held on November 13,
2023-Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0

Clerk's Business:
A. Payment of vouchers #8675 through #8725- Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0

No action was taken on the resolution for Halfmoon Lake Road. The board is waiting on MSA to complete preliminary plat
maps. MSA has set mid-January as a tentative completion date for the maps.

Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve the memorandum of understanding with Lincoln County regarding new voting
equipment purchase and maintenance. Motion passed 4-0

Crass/Koth motion to approve the attached poll workers list for 2024 and 2025. Motion passed 4-0
Hilgendorf/Koth motion to approve the money allocation of savings as follows: ARPA funds in the amount of $123,099.40
to equipment/construction account; savings in the amount of $273,494.59 to capital outlay in the amount of $25,000.00;
building fund $100,000.00 and equipment/construction $148,494.59. Motion passed 4-0
Plan Commission:
*There will be no Plan Commission meeting for December
*Chairman Koth appointed Emily Pierce to the Plan Commission
Road Report:
» Koth/Crass motion to approve the updated winter maintenance policy for 2024. The only change was adding the
wording about snow being pushed across town roads. Motion passed 4-0
» Will start working on the 2024 proposed road construction plan.

Chairman Koth signed off on the proposed telecommunications tower that is being installed on the Gessler property on
Beach Road. The Town of Bradley does not need to make a motion on this as all permitting is handled at the county level.

Trail cameras will be installed at Kahle Park as someone is tearing up the parking lot.

The proposed speed study criteria will be discussed at the January meeting along with three resolutions from Lincoln
County.

Other business not requiring board action: None
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:27PM.

Kari Kiser-Clerk



